Dear Tsukasa and Claudette Kambara, Thank You for Your Accomplishments

Mary Jane Despres January 1, 2021



Dear Tsukasa and Claudette Kambara,

We are sad to hear that you have suddenly passed away by violence. We're praying for you to be welcomed joyously by loved ones as you enter the Heavenly realms. You are among the first CheonBo Victor Couples to pass away. Thank you for your accomplishments as a CheonBo Victor Couple, as State Leaders of West Virginia, United States, and as parents to your four daughters and one son.

We're heartbroken, together with your loved ones, that you endured fatal violence perpetrated by your son who is dealing with mental illness. May he receive the medical care he requires to eventually be fully healed.

